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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 
                 execassist@hebronnh.org 
 

   

 

Hebron Beach Committee 

Minutes of Meeting October 18, 2017 
 

 

Beach Committee Members Present:  Cindy Newton (Chair), Alan Baker, Edward Holbert, 

Stan Newton, and Patrick Moriarty (Select Board Representative), Carol Bears (Secretary). 

Absent: Marcia Morris 

Time Convened: 7:07 p.m.       Time Adjourned: 8:10 p.m. 

Next Meeting:  TBD 

Agenda: 

• Review of the  previous minutes 

• Old Business 

• New Business 

• Administrative 

The meeting was called to order by Cindy Newton at 7:07 PM.  

A review of the May 16, 2017 minutes was discussed.  A motion was made to approve the 

minutes by Edward Holbert, seconded by Cindy Newton.  The motion passed unanimously. 

The 2017 budget was reviewed.  Total actual expenses so far for 2017 were $6,848 under budget 

by $2,402.00.  Discussion ensued on purchasing a swim line roller reel that will make it easier to 

take up the swim line in the fall and set up in the spring.  Also discussed was purchasing new 

swim line ¾” and new buoys 8” X 5”.    Edward Holbert will get prices and provide them to 

Cindy as soon as possible. 

Cindy indicated that spring cleanup when very well.  Camp Berea was very helpful in the spring 

cleanup and Cindy will send them a thankyou letter.   

Alan is going to see if Mark Braley will do the fall cleanup cost should be around $400.00.  

Cindy Newton made a motion for Mark Braley to do the fall cleanup and Edward Holbert 

seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously. 

The attendant’s compensation was under budget by $834.90 and the $5,000 would be adequate 

for the 2018 budget.  There was much discussion on monitoring those individuals that walk to 

the beach from the Gray Rock Parking area and boaters that come ashore to use the beach and 

rest rooms.  Most of these people are not taxpayers in Hebron or residents of Hebron.  Cindy 

made a motion to add two new signs; one to address the walkers coming on to the beach and one 
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that would be located on the beach to address the issues with the boaters.  These signs will be 2’ 

x 3’ and indicate that the beach is a private town beach and is for the taxpayers and residents of 

Hebron.  This was seconded by Ed and the motion passed unanimously. 

The erosion issue was addressed.  Stan Newton volunteered to put back rocks that have 

disappeared by the break water.  This should fix the issue of the erosion on the beach. 

There is an old gas trimmer that is not working and it was decided that it could be ditched. 

Cindy indicated that the printing cost of the beach permits when down.   It was also mentioned 

that the new picnic table was setup this season.  

With no further business Cindy Newton made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 PM, seconded by 

Edward Holbert.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 

 


